
HB 428 -- BODY CAMERAS

SPONSOR: Proudie

Beginning January 1, 2022, this bill requires all uniformed peace
officers to wear video and audio body cameras while on duty and
during interactions with members of the public. The bill makes an
exception for the safety of the officer or the public, and for
undercover work. The Department of Public Safety shall develop
guidelines for the use of these body cameras and state and local
law enforcement agencies will provide comprehensive training, as
specified in the bill.


